## CITY OF SMITHVILLE WORKSHOP DECEMBER 7, 2017

Present: Mayor Pro-tem Joanna Morgan, Councilmembers William Gordon, Rhonda Janak, Bennie Rooks and City Manager Robert Tamble. Mayor Scott Saunders and Councilmember Troy Streuer were not present.

## **Open Meeting:**

Adjourn: 5:33 p.m.

Call to order: Mayor Pro-tem Morgan called the workshop to order at 5:00 p.m.

Discussion-No Action on the Highway 95 Project. The discussion will cover a Campo Funding Grant and USDA Loan. This is a complicated process and this discussion will cover the steps required: City Manager Tamble and Grant-Writer Strube explained the process to the City Council and others present. The project is to widen Hwy.95 and the funds needed are to pay for the relocation of utilities. The process requires several steps and Strube explained if one step was not approved the funding may not happen. The funding the city will be seeking is approximately \$1.6 Million. The entire project is approximately \$10 Million.

Approved:

Scott A Saunders, Jr.
Mayor

Attest:

Brenda C. Page, City Secretary